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Thoughts from the Superintendent

Good day to all of you,

Wasatch Rails 2015-The first weekend in November marks the annual Northern Utah
Division Train Show. 2015 promises to be another great show with plenty of excellent
layouts as well as a large number of dealers.  Stan Jennings, our show chair person,
tells me that, as always, we can use additional volunteers.  This year's show will
have a new feature which has been named "Hands On."  The concept is to have
people--young & older--actually try their had at actual model railroading.   Trying
may well result an actual convert! We do need volunteers for sure to oversee this 
activity.  If you are interested, please drop me a line:  jack.r.chase@gmail.com. In
any event, DO NOT MIISS WASATCH RAILS 2015 !

Other business in the Division involves our elections.  They are right around the
corner.  There are a couple of  Directors positions and some others.  Watch for announcements.  If you have any interest
in serving on the Board of Directors, please make you wishes known to the Board of Directors & officers.   This group
includes Fred Baney, Stan Jennings, Geoff Carter, Blaine Holbrook, Steve Moore, Jim Wanlass & me.
Well, those are my thoughts.  What are yours?  I'd love to hear from you.

Jack Chase
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
801-323-1148
jack.r.chase@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

The September 15th, 2015 event of the Northern Utah Division featured a two part presentation by Fred Baney on the
history of railroad trucks and tips for getting your the rolling stock running smoothly.

In first part of the presentation, Fred gave us a detailed history on the how and why certain trucks should be used with
era you are modeling. This included the construction of a truck and how each piece functions to provide reliable
operation. 

In the second part of Fred's presentation he explained how to make our rolling stock operate much more reliably on the
layout. Fred provided some great tips for adjusting the trucks, replacing the plastic wheels with metal and properly
attaching the trucks to create a three point suspension. The workshop also covered using the correct amount of weight
using a digital scale as according to the NMRA Recommended Practice. The document can be downloaded from the
NMRA website at the link: http://nmra.org/sites/default/files/standards/sandrp/pdf/rp-20.1.pdf. Fred also covered great tips
for installing couplers for the correct height and worry free operation.

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

Learn Something New

Presentation

Media Management
Presented by Steve Moore

Acquire, Notate, Classify, and Store your pictures, so you can actually find them when you
need them! I know, what a concept, right?

 Workshop

Quick and Easy Trees
Workshop by Karin Gerald

Workshop

Mold Making and Casting
Presented by Jim Wanlass

We will meet at Blaine Holbrook's home this month.
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Division Operations Group News

DOGs:

Well, after a 3 month's hiatus, the DOGs are returning in October on the 24th at 10 AM.
We will be at Gary Peterson's fabulous Salt Lake Southern layout. At this point in time, I
still have a few openings.  If you want to join this happy group and learn all about model
railroad operations, please contact me and get added to the roster. 
jack.r.chase@gmail.com. The DOGs are all about operation and learning to operate. 
We can accommodate any experience level.

We meet the fourth Saturday of the month at one of the following excellent layouts. Lee Nicholas, Rob Spangler, Quintin
Foster, Willard Johnson, Gary Peterson and Bob & Karin Gerald. We have met at Ted York's, but that is not a regular
layout at this point.  This is your chance to learn all about operation on some absolutely first class layouts.  Come and
join in the fun!
Regards,

Jack Chase
Crew Chief -- DOGs
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
Proud Host of the 2019 National NMRA Convention & Train Show
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Layout Tours

For those who missed our last layout tour in September, we were treated to Mark Evan's beautiful Sn3 Narrow Gauge
Railroad.

Mark is one of 2 Master Model Railroaders in the Division. Mark was a past member of the old USRM. The picture
below is a sample of Mark’s work, a structure closely replicating the prototype. You might notice that the structure is not
HO scale because Mark models in Sn3. The layout is in varying stages of completion allowing us to see the structure
and construction. Thanks Mark for allowing us to drool all over your layout!

I am ALWAYS looking for layouts to add to our list. A layout doesn't have to be big or even finished. Just remember, it's
your Division and it is what you make of it. Send me an e-mail and a phone number and we can talk.

Pete Harmon
Layout Tour Coordinator
914-319-0430
pharmon@bestweb.net 
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Wasatch Rails 2015 News

This year at the Wasatch Rails train show we will be hosting a series of
"Hands On" event.  We will be including the Boxcar races, locomotive races,
simple timesaver switching, layout construction, etc.  These activities are
planned to attract young people and, hopefully, get them interested and
involved in model railroading.

I have agreed to coordinate this activity and to obtain volunteers to work with
the participants and to "Plug" model railroading.  It is an outstanding chance to
work with a large group of kids (& adults) to push our hobby.  Each shift is 3
hours long and will be manned by 3 people.  I would very much appreciate
each of you accepting one of those shifts for the show.  Return your choice of
time(s) to me and I will complete the master listing.

We also need approximately 8 to 10 volunteers to sell tickets at the show on
Sunday.  The locations are 4 entrances.  The times are 9:30 AM to 1PM & 1
PM until 4 PM on Sunday, November. Let me or Stan Jennings know of your
choice and I'll get you on the master listing. 

Jack Chase
801-323-1148
jack.r.chase@gmail.com

Stan Jennings
801-967-0999
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

A glance at the modules we will have with us at the at the Wasatch Rails show on November 6th-8th.
Come see us and check these out!

Saturday, October 17th from Noon to 6:00 PM

We are having an open house of our layout at 840 North Beck Street in Salt Lake City, Utah.
Everyone is invited!
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South Weber Model Railroad Club

Come join us for our annual Halloween fright train on October 17th.
Canyon meadows park in South Weber 475 east Petersen parkway.

We are a very small 1-1/2" scale model RR Club in the Canyon Meadows Park. (South Weber City) We have more than
3/4 mile of track, 1/2 mile loop. We would invite you to join our Club and have fun with us. We give free rides the third
Saturday of every month beginning in March and ending with a BIG HOLOWEEN run in October. Last Holloween we
gave over 700 rides. I'm afraid if we ever get MEDIA attention we would have to run more trains, more days and need
new members. SO DON'T TELL THE MEDIA WE EXIST........... Then we would have more fun building more track........
potential of 2 miles. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/
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Ophir, Tintic & Western Model Railroad Club

NOTES ALONG THE RAIL
Paula Turner

As most of you know I made a trip to Laurel/Billings, Montana leaving on August 29. As
Dave was supposed to join me on the 10th and return in tandem on the 15th but due to
frustrating vehicle problems (Dave is a wonderful mechanic by-the-way) my/our trip was
extended to September 22nd.  During my visit I became enthralled with the opportunity to
sleep with a window open thus being serenaded by the sounds of passing trains and their
whistling songs.  However, by the wee hours of the morning I could have used an automatic
window closing device as those same songs would wake me sooner than anticipated albeit I

did have to rise early to help take care of our 3 month old great-grandson and 3 year old great-granddaughter.

While there I took it upon myself to locate a home for us to retire to and was even offered a job! Alas, this is mostly
wishful thinking…but the job offer was real.

As a point of history, with Laurel, MT being one of the largest railroad yards in the country I have included a bit of
history along with pictures Dave and I took while visiting.  I definitely discovered that it is very difficult to take pictures of
moving trains while driving a car….I had the perfect setup to capture a 3 car consist of the Montana RailLink line
(Dave’s features this line in his layout) when just as I got safely situated off of the road the dang train up and moved on
me right between two other very long consists making it impossible to snap a pic.  However, as you can see by perusing
the following pictures, all was not lost…
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Achievement Program

I am writing this months article while I am on a plane for the first leg of my trip
which will include riding the Hogwarts Express! A much needed vacation with the
family and I know they will have fun riding that train :-) That was a topic of
another article though. 

This month isn't about the AP. "What?", you say, "this is the AP article." Well, I'll
get back to that later. I have two questions: "What are you doing to keep your
hobby interesting?" AND "What special tools do you have access to that can help
your modeling?" There are several subscription based and many free videos on-
line. Sometimes they are just interesting to watch but often I get ideas that I'd like
to try. Maybe it's a new way to do something you've done before or it could be a
new technique you hadn't even thought of. 

I recently saw a video where they were showing how to carve pink foam to create a brick building then painted it with
several colors to get a really cool effect. I still want to try that but it lead me to another idea. Previously I had tried to
engrave a brick pattern on some wood with a laser. In HO scale it's pretty small and the tests I did were disappointing
so I set that idea aside. After watching that video, they had done it in O scale and I will get to that someday for my On30
project, I thought about using the laser to etch the mortar lines instead of engraving a brick pattern. It took a little time
setting up the file but the test piece looked really good! It was still extremely small but I liked how it looked. I then
painted it similarly to what was explained in the video I had seen and success! I was wowed by the effect!

O.K. this is really about the AP after all. I really like craftsman kits for my structures but 6 of the 12 required for the
Structures certificate need to be scratch built. Using my new found "skill" it was time to scratch build a building! I made
the cut file needed for the laser to cut and engrave the main parts of my building. I even laser cut the shingles! The
laser is just  a "big fancy" knife so if you design the cut file even if you have someone else, or a service, cut it for you,
you are doing the work and it is still considered scratch built. 

In the picture you can see a close up of one of the walls of the finished building. I
like how it turned out. It's a small building and I may make a bigger one using that
same technique but for what I need, I have a small western mining town in mind, the
small building fits nicely. I made two, one a wood structure and the other the brick
building. They will fit in perfectly with some of the kits I've already made. 

You can see the finished structures next month at Wasatch Rails. We will be having
the contest again this year. The contest worked very well last year. We had some
really good models entered and it was fun to see the variety. Bring something to
share. While we use the AP judging guidelines you don't have to be actively working
on any certificate. You may be surprised plus it's good to get feedback from other
modelers. 

Now back to my earlier questions. For me, lately, watching videos has helped spark
the interest to try new techniques. I was able to do a fun little project that now I have
two more models towards my Structure certificate. Second, having a unique tool like
a laser can make some things easier but it still doesn't "build the model for me." It
just made the project fun and gave me something else to try. What unique tool do
you have access to? What is something you can use for model railroading but might
not have thought about yet? Get creative and share those ideas so we can enjoy the

journey together. 

Jim Wanlass
AP Chairman
ap@northernutahnmra.org
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Events of Interest

What follows is a list of railroady-type events that may be of interest to all you train nuts.

November is National Model Railroad Month!
Introduce your friends, family and anybody you can to the wonderful hobby of model railroading. Take a train to work and

show your co-workers how much fun you have away from work! Volunteer at your local train show and help introduce
them to this wonderful hobby!

November 6th - 8th 2015

Wasatch Rails 2015 The Utah Model Train Show
Utah State Fairpark

Friday 3PM - 8PM
Saturday 9AM - 6PM
Sunday 10AM - 4PM

Contact Stan Jennings : 801-967-0999 or
Blaine Holbrook : bholbro1467@earthlink.net

Rocky Mountain Express

Rocky Mountain Express propels audiences on a steam train journey through the breathtaking vistas of the
Canadian Rockies and highlights the adventure of building a nearly impossible transcontinental railway. Recruited
to realize this venture—one of the greatest engineering feats of all time—were engineers and laborers from
around the world.

The film weaves together spectacular IMAX aerial cinematography, archival photographs and maps, and the
potent energy and rhythms of a live steam locomotive to immerse audiences in this remarkable story from the age
of steam. 40 Min program shown multiple times daily

clarkplanetarium.org/shows/rocky-mountain-express/
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New Division Rolling Stock

HURRY WHILE THEY ARE STILL AVAILABLE!

The Fisher Beer reefers have arrived and are available for immediate shipment or pick-up. Contact Stan Jennings to get
yours!

The 2015 Northern Utah Division Car is a Fisher Beer reefer fantasy car based on logos from an actual Fisher Beer
bottle dating to the 1950s-1960s. An Accurail 8500 Series 40' Steel Plug Door Refrigerator Car will be used. There will
be only forty-eight cars produced.

Approx. Quantity Remaining: 5

Each car is $40 with $5 shipping for any quantity. (US only, outside US email for shipping costs.)

To reserve your own car, contact Stan Jennings at 801-967-0999 or order online from the division website at
http://northernutahnmra.org/club-car/
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A Volunteer Army

A Volunteer Army
Steve Moore

What did the U.S. government do when they didn't get enough voluntary enlistments? Answer: They instituted the draft.
If you dodge the draft, you can go to jail. The government’s recourse to put the pressure on to serve your country.

Well, what do you do in an all volunteer organization when you have need for more people to step-up and take on some
responsibility? You have people who really enjoy doing what they do, helping others, with a smile on their face.

We have been encouraging you to step-up and help with the Division's part of the 2019 National NMRA Convention to
be held here in the Salt Lake City area. First time for us here in Utah. 

If you haven't ever been to a NMRA National Convention, you have really
missed something. It is a once in a life-time experience. And, you will be
blown away by the layout tours, clinics offered by masters in their field, and
the very best in model railroading from around the world, all in one place.

There are workshops and clinics, prototype tours, and non-railroad activities
for the whole family. You could be a tour guide in your favorite part of our
beautiful State, sharing with others, what you find most appealing, helping
others to experience it for the very first time. You can share with others
what you find most fun in the hobby, while getting to know some of the top
modelers from around the world. 

A National NMRA Convention only works when there are enough helpful people to be sure the packets get out to all the
convention goers, the buses run on time for the layout tours, and the clinicians have what they need to conduct their
presentations. It works when the wives and family aren't stuck in their hotel room, but out having fun too.

Then there are the Special Interest Groups, SIGs, and their tours and
activities. As the host organization, the Northern Utah Division doesn't have
any direct responsibility there, but we do need to be sure they have an
enjoyable experience while they are here. The Operations SIG, the Layout
Design SIG, they will all be here.

Maybe you feel you could help on a committee and don't want to be in
charge of it. That would be great. Can you help people find the right room
for a clinic, or help a group enjoy a trip to Promontory’s Golden Spike
National Monument, or someone looking for the food concessions at the
National Train Show? Then volunteering is for you. This is your BIG Show!
Help make it the best National Model Railroad Convention ever.

If you are interested, contact our Convention Chairman, Alan Anderson at 801 971-5341 or alan.anderson66@gmail.com
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Help Promote the Division

2019 NMRA National Convention & Train Show

The Portland Convention has come and gone.  A few members of the Northern Utah Division
attended and our turn will begin to ramp up fairly quickly.  WE NEED YOUR HELP!!!

We’ll send a small crew to 2016 “Highball to Indy” convention in Indianapolis (www.nmra2016.org)
that will be held on July 3-10, 2016.  A mere 10-months away!  We’ll be sending 2019 Convention
crews to NMRA conventions in 2016, 2017 in Orlando, FL held July 30th to August 5th. The
purpose for these crews is to man the 2019 recruiting booth and get NMRA attendees familiar with
all the great model railroads, both prototype and models in our great state!

This is where we can use your volunteer help.  We need crews and crew leads for the following:

Volunteers recruiting and management
Layout Tours
Non-Rail activities
Proto tours and activities

(This is a model railroad here in Salt Lake that only a few people have seen...  There are GREAT layouts in the area!!!)

Thanks to Steve Moore, Bill Hughes, Jack Chase and others who have been working on commitments for clinics.

If you know of model railroads, both finished and work in progress (aren’t they all in a state of progress??), proto rail
sites, non-rail tours such as Tabernacle Choir, downtown, Clark Planetarium, etc.

We can use your help to let us know where they are and who the contacts are.  Maybe you can call a few people to set
up their layout, check and see about tickets to area attractions.  If you can help, and we need your help, contact Alan
Anderson, the convention chair, at 801-971-5341 or email at nmra2019slc@outlook.com (our official convention email
address)

There are opportunities to see a convention in action with the following locations for NMRA National Convention sites:

2016: Indianapolis, IN - July 3-10, 2016
2017: Orlando, FL - July 2017
2018: Kansas City, MO - Dates pending
2019: Salt Lake City, UT - July 7-13, 2019 - Sesquicentennial of the driving of the Golden Spike
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Member Benefits and Discounts

Northern Utah Division NMRA Member Benefits and Hobby Shop Discounts
 
The Northern Utah Division, NMRA's Wasatch Rails 2015 will be offering some special benefits for NMRA members.  In
a few days we will be sending a separate mailing with the complete information to NMRA members.
 

Hobby Shop Discounts
 

The Train Shoppe offers a 5% club discount, NMRA members can take advantage of
this discount by showing the NMRA membership card.  However, The Train
Shoppe also offer a card program that offers a 10% discount, any customer is
eligible for the card discount.

2964 South State Street | Salt Lake City, Utah 84115 | 801-322-2729 | Open 10am-7pm Mon-Sat

 

MRS Hobby Shop offers a points system discount, ask them for details.

9860 South 700 East | Sandy, Utah 84070 | 801-572-6082
Monday - Saturday: 10 AM-7 PM | Sunday: Closed
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one
of them that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include
your information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact
your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill
by email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system.
Contact the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their
newsletter contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their
website at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm 

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This club meets Saturday Evenings from 7:00 pm to 11:00 pm, at the Old Children’s Museum of Utah (
840 N 300 West, SLC ). Contact Mark Forslund by phone at (801) 641-6586 for more information. Visit their website
at http://goldenspiketrainclub.org 

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/ 

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in
Grantsville. Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic
Union Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their
website at http://hostlers.org 

O Scale 3 Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Alan Badham by USPS mail at 3061 Bonnie Brea Ave, Salt Lake City, UT 84124 or by
phone at: (801) 278-1004 Visit their website at http://theoscaleguys.tripod.com/

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State
Street, Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-
8161 Visit their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/ 

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the
Golden Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets at Ogden Station and is presently in the midst of a 20+ year restoration project of the D&RGW
#223. Visit their website at http://www.trainweb.org/GoldenSpikeLRHS/index.html 

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84
exit #85, two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Trackers – This HO/HOn3 club meets at the Tooele Railroad Museum (35 N Broadway, Tooele) on Saturdays from 12:00 noon to 4:00 pm
(from Memorial Day to Labor Day). During the off-season, club members may meet for maintenance/upgrades to the layout, as weather
permits. Contact Cindy Meiser by phone at: (801) 966-7411 or by mail at: 512 Crockett Drive Kearns, Utah 84118. Visit their website at
http://trackersmodelrrclub.org/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Allen Carter by email at: Utahfreemo@aol.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by
USPS mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by
USPS mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Formed in 2007 and in May of 2014 the name The Salt lake and Utah Railroad Historic Society was added. Our goal is
to design and build the Utah Railroad Heritage Park in the near future. Our main attraction will be the 1.6″ scale 7.5″ gauge railroad. Anyone
who wishes to help, please contact us at cmry@sfcn.org. Visit their website at http://uvls.org/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern
Utah. Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm 

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - Contact Bob Gerald by phone at: (801) 864-0174

Wasatch Z Scale Model Railroad Club – Currently reorganizing. Interested parties may send email to: superintendent@nmrawasatch.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers
Superintendent: Jack Chase
Assistant Superintendent:    Fred Baney
Treasurer: Stan Jennings
Director-at-Large: Jim Wanlass
Director-at-Large: Steve Moore
Director-at-Large: Geoff Carter
Director-at-Large: Blaine Holbrook
   

Committee Positions
Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore
Convention Chairman: Alan Anderson
Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass
Division Operations Group (DOG's): Jack Chase
Clinic Coordinator: Stan Jennings
Layout Tours: Pete Harmon
Division Librarian Robert Arnesen
Secretary Janet Jennings
Newsletter Editor Rick Luther
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

Utah's center for model railroading excellence!
Join us every third Saturday at the 

New Jordan Valley Medical Center West Valley Campus
(Same location as the old Pioneer Valley Hospital)

from 3:00 PM to 5:00 PM
at the Hospital's Administrative Conference Room

3460 South Pioneer Parkway in West Valley City
(4200 West 3500 South)
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Jordan Valley Medical Center West Valley 3460 Pioneer Parkway, West Valley City Utah 84120
editor@northernutahnmra.org   

www.northernutahnmra.org 

You are receiving this email because you are registered with Northern Utah Division of NMRA.
Please add editor@northernutahnmra.org to your address book to make sure you don't miss an email.
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